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Date Unit Description
4/1/2019 MCCSSS

Trng Cmd
At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a panel of officer and enlisted members 
convicted Private T. A. Irvin of aggravated assault and 
wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The members 
sentenced the accused to four years confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, and a 
dishonorable discharge.

4/2/2019 2D LE BN 
II MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Corporal C. J. 
Thrasher, pursuant to his pleas, of conspiracy, 
housebreaking, larceny of military property of a value 
of more than $1,000, willful dereliction of duty, and a  
violation of a lawful general order.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 120 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

4/2/2019 1ST INTEL BN
I MEF

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant E. D. Jamerson Jr., pursuant to his pleas, of  
sexual assault of a child and sexual abuse of a child.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to forfeiture 
of all pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, 4 years 
confinement, and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to 
a pretrial agreement, the convening authority will 
suspend all confinement in excess of 18 months.

4/4/2019 2D TANK BN
 2D MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Hospitalman C. W. 
Brossow, USN, pursuant to his pleas, of attempted 
introduction and possession of a controlled substances 
with intent to distribute.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge. 

4/4/2019 MAG-16, 3D MAW At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal R. M. Aguirre, pursuant to his pleas, of an 
assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to forfeiture of $500.00 per 
month for six months, reduction to E-1, 60 days 
restriction, and 90 days hard labor.  
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4/4/2019 H&HS BN
MCIPAC

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted Private 
D. J. Peoples, pursuant to his pleas, of indecent 
visual recording, possession of child pornography, and 
desertion.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
50 months confinement and a dishonorable discharge. 
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will disapprove all confinement in excess of 
36 months.   

4/10/2019 1ST INTEL BN
 I MEF

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, Gunnery Sergeant M. R. Neeley II 
was convicted by a military judge, pursuant to his 
pleas, of two violations of a lawful general order and 
assault consummated by a battery.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to a reduction to E-4 and 69 days 
confinement.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement the 
convening authority will suspend the reduction to E-4, 
and instead order a reduction to E-5.

4/15/2019 3D BN 
5TH MAR

 1ST MARDIV

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Private First Class J. B. Litterio, pursuant to his 
pleas, of attempted introduction of a controlled 
substance, failure to obey a lawful order, and use of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 60 days of confinement.  

4/16/2019 5TH MAR 
 1ST MARDIV

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Private B. M. Metz, pursuant to his pleas, of false 
official statement and obstruction of justice.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to a bad conduct 
discharge. 

4/17/2019 CLR-3, 3D MLG At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted Staff 
Sergeant E. D. LaraRodriguez, pursuant to his pleas, of 
larceny and making false official statements.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 9 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, a forfeiture of $1,120 
for 12 months, and a bad-conduct discharge.
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4/18/2019 3D MED BN
 3D MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted 
Hospitalman T. H. Malfe, USN, pursuant to his pleas, of 
wrongful use, distribution, possession, and 
introduction of controlled substances. The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 22 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, total forfeitures, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 13 months. 

4/23/2019 HMH-466
MAG-16, 3D MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, a Sergeant was acquitted of 
dereliction of duty, failure to obey a lawful order, 
false official statement, and communicating a threat.

4/23/2019 MCT BN, SOI-W, 
Trng Cmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant S. A. Deleon, pursuant to his plea, of a 
violation of a lawful general order.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3, 
restriction for 60 days, and 90 days hard labor without 
confinement.  

4/23/2019 MWSD-273 
2D MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Parris Island, South 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Corporal Y. M. 
McCall of wrongful introduction and use of a controlled 
substance; violating a lawful general order; conspiracy 
to wrongfully possess, introduce, and distribute a 
controlled substance; and unauthorized absence.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 19 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.

4/24/2019 VMM-263 
MAG-26, 2D MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Cherry Point, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal N. 
S. Gitto, pursuant to his pleas, of sexual assault of a 
child, sexual abuse of a child, indecent conduct, and 
possession of child pornography.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 36 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable discharge.  
Pursuant to a pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend all confinement in excess of 12 
months.

4/24/2019 MACS-4
MACG, 1ST MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a panel of enlisted members 
acquitted a lance corporal of aggravated assault. 
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4/25/2019 7TH ESB 
1ST MLG

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Private First Class R. Blas, pursuant to his pleas, of 
aggravated assault and disobeying a commissioned 
officer.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
reduction to E-1, total forfeitures, 39 months 
confinement, and a dishonorable discharge. 
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